
SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY UNIFIED AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT 
 

REQUEST FOR COMMENTS ON DRAFT AMENDMENTS 
TO DISTRICT RULES 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that written comments are being received on:   

 
Draft Negative Declaration for the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)  

Control Techniques Guidelines (CTG) for the Control of Volatile Organic Emissions from 
Manufacture of Pneumatic Rubber Tires (EPA-450/2-78-030) 

 
Interested persons may submit comments to: 

 
San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District 

Attn: Mrs. Anna Myers 
1990 East Gettysburg Avenue 

Fresno, CA 93726 
Email: anna.myers@valleyair.org 

 
The commenting deadline is 5:00 pm on October 7, 2010. 

 
The Federal Clean Air Act (CAA) requires certain sources in ozone non-attainment areas to 
implement control methods called reasonably available control technology (RACT).  The RACT 
requirement is meant to ensure that all moderate and above nonattainment areas, have in place 
RACT for all source categories covered by a CTG document and for major sources that are not 
subject to a CTG.  There are no sources in the San Joaquin Valley subject to this RACT 
requirement.  As such, staff the requirement to adopt a rule for those sources is no longer 
applicable.  Therefore, staff is proposing a negative declaration for this CTG.   
 
To obtain copies of the draft negative declaration, call (559) 230-6100, or fax your request to Noemi 
Walther at (559) 230-6064.  You may download a copy of the documents from the District’s 
website at:  
 

http://www.valleyair.org/notices/public_notices_idx.htm 
 
District news, workshop notices, and other important information can be received via e-mail by 
subscribing to one of the District’s email notification lists at: 
 

www.valleyair.org/lists/list.htm 
 
For additional information, please contact Mrs. Myers at (559) 230-6100 or by email at 
anna.myers@valleyair.org. 
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